load of Baseball dirt for the park Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson, noted he will get it in the next couple of days.

Councilman Swan noted that he would like to have the waking track resealed this year along with the tennis courts and have new lines applied to the tennis courts and adding pickle ball lines as well, he would like to replace two of the basketball hoops.

#### SPECIAL ORDERS:

Resolution No. 31 -2022. Assistant Appointment for Summer Recreation. A motion was made by Councilman Gustafson, seconded by Councilman Swan. Approved.

Minute approval for the May Board Meeting, Supervisor's Monthly report and Fuel Bids. A motion was made by Councilman Swan, seconded by Councilwoman Ansell Approved.

OLD BUSINESS.

**NEW BUSINESS.** 

# PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Two residents from Heritage Village addressed the Gerry Town Board about bus trips. Supervisor Heath noted that the Town of Gerry donates money toward their trips. Supervisor Heath noted that the Gerry Town Clerk would be able to help them.

#### **VOUCHER APPROVAL:**

Highway Fund Vouchers #71-79 totaling \$3,966.73 was approved on a motion by Councilman Swan, seconded by Councilman Gustafson. Approved.

General Fund Vouchers #141 - 171 totaling \$16,555.03 was approved on a motion by Councilman Gustafson, seconded by Councilwoman Ansell. Approved.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS:

The next board meeting will be held at 6:30 PM, July 14, 2022, at the town hall.

#### ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting adjourned at 7:59 PM on a motion by Councilman Gustafson, seconded by Councilman Swan. Approved.

Minutes taken by

Jodie Fehlman, Town Clerk

### **Highway Superintendent:**

Brian Anderson, Highway Superintendent, commented that they have been busy. Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson, noted that the Fuel bid was opened on June 8<sup>th</sup>, 2022, he and Jodie Fehlman, Town Clerk, opened the bid. One bid was received one from TPS. Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson, recommended to the board TPS is whom they should go with this year. Councilman Gustafson entertained a motion to except the TPS bid and was seconded by Councilman Swan. Approved.

Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson, also commented that Highway guys have been working with Five other townships on Route 83 hauling the Millings. They will be helping Cherry Creek next. Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson noted they will be getting to skid paving in the next couple of weeks and will be able to get the cement slab poured for the new bench in the park before summer recreation starts along with the new carpet of wood chips installed and the millings in the dugouts.

Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson, stated that he received a call from Herb Best asking about putting up the flag monument for the 75 Anniversary of D-day invasion. Supervisor Heath noted that the proper permits are getting put together and the land on the corner will be leveled off and then the work will begin, The Gerry Town board noted that it would be nice to see a monument put in place at the four corners to honor all the veterans. The Gerry town Board also stated that it would make a nice addition to the town. Supervisor Heath noted that the Gerry Town Board will sit down with Mr. Best and talk about what will be done on that property.

#### **Assessor Report:**

Kevin Okerlund submitted the following report:

Board of Assessment Review hearings were held Wed., May 25, 2022, from 4-8 at the Town Hall. A very quiet night with no appointments. Many thanks to the board members for their willingness to serve. Also, many thanks to Laurie Sorg for being there in person while I was hospitalized. One advantage with today's technology was the ability to communicate with Laurie as Needed right from the hospital. The final roll will be filed with the County and State July 1, 2022. The appropriate legal notice will be published in the Post Journal.

## **COMMITTIES, BOARDS AND AGENCIES:**

### **Town Park Commission:**

Councilman Swan stated the park is looking nice. Councilman Swan stated that he has painted the bathrooms along with the door on the concession stand and has been cleaning up limbs that have been hanging over the fence along the walking track.

Councilman Swan stated that he along with Summer Recreation Leader Jennifer Conti met with two applicants for the recreation assistant position. Summer Recreation will run from July 6<sup>th</sup>, 2022, through August 12th, 2022, from 9 am to 12:00pm. Supervisor Heath asked Highway Superintendent, Brian Anderson to please pick up a

# BOARD MEETING JUNE 09, 2022

The Gerry Town Board met at 6:30 PM, June 09, 2022, at the Gerry Town Hall for the regular monthly board meeting.

Present were:

Richard C. Heath, Supervisor Jamie Ansell, Councilwoman Bruce Gustafson, Councilman Gary Swan, Councilman Jodie Fehlman, Town Clerk

Brian T. Anderson, Highway Superintendent

#### CALL TO ORDER:

Supervisor Heath called the meeting to order and led the pledge of allegiance.

# PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Alex Torok addressed the Gerry Town Board regarding the new kind of farming that he would like to put on his property. Mr. Torok asked the Gerry Town Board if they would be willing to sponsor him with this endeavor and noted that it would not cost the town any money as it is a \$10,000,.00 grant, the Town of Gerry would just hold the funds. Supervisor Heath asked if he could have the Town attorney look at this proposal and Mr. Torok stated that he would be willing to have an attorney investigate it. The Gerry Town board would like to have more of a background of the running's of the farm. Mr. Torok noted that he has been in contact with Dave Crossley, Zoning Officer, regarding the proper paperwork needed and proper permits in place.

# **COMMUNICATIONS:**

- 1) Received a letter of satisfaction from the County for Tax Collection.
- 2) Received a letter for Emergency Services informing of an up coming meeting on June 14.
- 3) Received a letter from Sinclariville library Regarding a story walk in the Gerry Town Park.

### OFFICERS REPORT:

## **Zoning Officer:**

Dave Crossley, Zoning Officer, stated that it has been a busy month. Dave Crossley, Zoning Officer, has issued 18 permits and has been working on some property's that need some addressing for cleanup.

#### Dog Control Officer:

Was absent and no report has been submitted. Supervisor Heath noted that he had received a letter from the Department of Agriculture and Markets, stating the Dog Control Officer inspection is now Satisfactory.